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CHECK THE 
CLUB 

CALENDAR 
FOR 

IMPORTANT 

EVENTS 
 
 
 
 

Every Tuesday 1830 
Dance Lessons at OCBC  

starting again 
Nov 24 

 
 

 
HAPPY HALLOWEEN 

 
 

October membership meeting; elec-
tion of officers and board of gover-

nors for 2015-2016 
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Terry Parker 
(405) 650-3789 
Parkert1@cox.net 
 
 
 
 
 
Wow, the year has flown by!  Itôs been a year of challenges and surprises ï the biggest of which 
was a harbor full of nothing but mud on Splash Day turning into a harbor full of boats and water 30 
days later!  Race Committee and Lighthouse Committee had to scramble, however what a wonder-
ful problem to have and both met their objectives. 
 
Thank you to all of the committee chairs and members who work so hard to make this club the suc-
cess that it is.  I also would like to thank the Board of Governors, Carl Borgfeld, Scott Law, Billy 
Pratt, Karl Benzer, Dan Endres, Rick Chamberlain, Duane Dahlgren, Stan Nieves, and George Da-
vis for the sacrifice and commitment of your time (and in some cases money) to do whatever it 
takes to keep the club running.  I appreciate you more than words can adequately express. 
 
Congratulations to the winner of the Commodoreôs Cup, Richard Walford!  The winds were a little 
lazy (understatement of the year), but it was a beautiful day other than that.  Many thanks to Scott 
and his committee for a job well done.  Also, major kudos to the Race Committee!  They successful-
ly completed the regatta in a single day. 
 
Keep in mind the Awards Banquet is November 21

st
 at the Central Oklahoma Builders Association 

Event Center, 420 East Britton Road.  There will be a delicious catered dinner and The Mystery 
Dates will be playing for your dancing pleasure. 
 
And last, but certainly not least, I would like to thank the membership for the privilege and honor of 
serving as your Commodore.  Itôs been a most memorable experience and I couldnôt have done it 
without your support, especially that of past commodores who were always available for words of 
wisdom.  Hope to see you all at the annual meeting and the banquet! 
 
 
Terry Parker 
OCBC Commodore 
(405) 650-3789 
Parkert1@cox.net 
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Well the end is here, it sure went by really quick. I really wish we had done more this year, but a 
hamper of funds and time management, did not seem to be on our side.  We will re-group and re-
approach next year.  I would like to say that I have really enjoyed my time on the Board this year. 
Working with Commodore Terry Parker and Rear Commodore Bill Pratt, it has been my pleasure 
indeed. We had a really good working relationship. And in an all-volunteer club, nothing is more im-
portant.  I look forward to continuing that same relationship with Billy, and now Stan Nieves. Stan is 
running un-apposed for Rear Commodore. And quite frankly that is OK. Stan has worked really 
hard this year, and he has made it very well known that this was his goal. So, I wish him the best in 
his success.  I hope that Billy and I can offer some assistance, and we can all look forward to next 
year, to continue on.  I have also enjoyed working with the rest of the board as well.  Some of them 
are re-running in a different position, and some are trying for the same one all over again.  I wish 
them all the best of luck.  After all consistency is not a bad thing at all. Look forward to seeing eve-
rybody on Thursday night. 

Sincerely, 

 

Scott Law 

 Vice Commodore. 
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Billy Pratt 

captainbilly0043@att.net 

405-706-4941 

 

 

 

 

Election time is here for OCBC. As we begin a new fiscal year I like to look at the year we just fin-
ished and see what we accomplished, what we didnôt accomplish, and what we can do better. I 
want to thank everyone for their support for me as Rear Commodore.  I want to thank everyone 
who showed up at work parties and those who volunteered to do work around the club when a work 
party wasnôt scheduled.  At the work party in April, over 60 members  were present to help. Thatôs 
the most people a a work party that I can remember in a long time. As a result, we accomplished a 
lot that day. Thank you.  For anyone contemplating running for flag officer, I say ñDo itò. I learned 
more about the club during this year than I had before. I hope it will make me a better Vice Commo-
dore.  Upcoming years are going to be a challenge for the club as staying the same is going to cost 
more. In upcoming meetings, proposals will be offered and discussed concerning  dues increases 
or assessments. I urge each one of you to carefully consider your vote in the light of what is best for 
the club. The next two months should bring us a lot of good sailing days with comfortable tempera-
tures and wind. I hope to see you out on the water.  

 

As my term as Rear Commodore comes to a close, I want to thank everyone for their support and 
offers of assistance this year. When something needed done,  
there was never a lack  of volunteers. Thank you. 

 

I want to thank Gene McClendon and Van Downing for taking 
the initiative and replacing and repairing dock boards on A 
and B docks. They are the OCBC members of the month. 
When you see them, thank them.   I encourage everyone to 
help the incoming Rear Commodore as much as you helped 
me.  Fair winds and following seas. 


